
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 
TO:  Mayor and Council 
 
FROM: Robert D. Goode, P.E., Assistant City Manager 
 
DATE:  October 24, 2012 
 
SUBJECT: William Cannon Bridge over Onion Creek Phase II - Emergency Change Order for 

Inlet Repair 
 
cc: Marc A. Ott, Howard Lazarus, Keri Juarez, Rosie Truelove, Rob Spillar,  

Louis Lindsey, Yuejiao Liu 
 
att: Memo 

Emergency Affidavit 
 

   
The William Cannon Bridge over Onion Creek Phase II project, which started construction in April 
2011, will add a new three lane structure with sidewalk and bike lane on East William Cannon Drive 
crossing Onion Creek. The contractor is Chasco Contracting and the initial contract amount for the 
project was $2,359,048.50.   
 
In March 2012, when construction was approximately 90% complete, a newly built 15-foot storm drain 
inlet started to subside. The project team investigated the failure and developed a repair plan. It was 
initially thought that the repair could be implemented within the approved Council authority.  However, 
the repair cost is now estimated at $237,000, which exceeds the approved Council authorization and 
administrative authority by $30,000.  The Public Works Department is actively pursuing cost recovery 
from the initial contractor who installed the storm drain. 
 
The inlet repair and related work should be done as soon as possible in order to prevent undermining of 
the surrounding pavement and possible pavement failures that would impact public safety.  The Austin 
Transportation Department has issued an emergency Purchase Affidavit to facilitate the expedited 
repair work.  A Request for Council Action to ratify the additional authority for this emergency change 
order will be presented to Council at the November 8 Council meeting.  If you have any questions or if 
there is any additional information I can provide, please do not hesitate to contact me.   
 
 
 
 
 








